**Subject: D.C. Superior Court** 

Date: 5/26/2004, 4:01 PM

From: Bill Miller <millerb@washpost.com>

To: judgewatchers@aol.com

cc: Mike Getler < getlerm@washpost.com>

Dear Ms. Sassower:

Thank you for your calls concerning our coverage of your recent trial. I have spoken with Henri Cauvin, the reporter who covers D.C. Superior Court, and relayed your concerns to him. As you know, it is possible that we will do another story when you are sentenced on June 1. We will take your complaints into account. After reviewing the articles about your trial, I do not see the need for a correction. Given the totality of the circumstances -- the judge's repeated admonitions, the actions of the marshals, the government's contentions, and the jury's verdict -- our view is that the reporting was a fair rendering of what took place.

Bill Miller Assistant City Editor The Washington Post